	
	M.Ya. Azarov

Prime Minister of Ukraine


Re: Work of the Interdepartmental Working Group                                                                                                                                                              

Distinguished Mykolo Yanovych,

We inform you that the next session of the Interdepartmental Working and Expert Group on implementation of the technology “Single Window – Local Solution” within the activity area of the Southern Customs House and the Odessa region ports has taken place on December 20, 2012. 

At the session of the Interdepartmental Working and Expert Group the information on the work of the Odessa Sea Commercial Port (OSCP) and the State Customs Service of Ukraine (SCSU) was heard concerning implementation of the pilot project “Single Window – Local Solution”, specifically in the SE OSCP.  Prepared were such documents as the project concept, project implementation record card, electronic order form and the instructions on its completion. The SE OSCP works at connecting the forwarders, ship agents and other organizations/users to the Single Information System of Port Community (SIS).
The equipment was installed at workstations of the customs officers. 
In order to properly equip the workstations of other controlling bodies, it is being decided that the officers of the State Customs Service of Ukraine are provided with free of charge electronic digital signatures. 
In January next year it is planned to organize training of specialists who are going to work with the SIS.
At the same time representatives of the state controlling bodies stated that in order to further promote the pilot project in the ports of Ukraine it is necessary that the Cabinet of Ministers of Ukraine urgently adopts the resolution «On amending the resolution of the Cabinet of Ministers of Ukraine dated 21 May 2012, No.451 «Issues of passing persons, motor vehicles, water ships, rail and aircraft of the carriers and goods carried by them across the state border of Ukraine» (in order to implement the technology with the use of the stated single information system). 
The draft resolution was sent to the Cabinet of Ministers of Ukraine by the Ministry of Infrastructure of Ukraine with the cover letter of 24.12.2012, No. 6590/27/14-12.
In order to practically accomplish the pilot project on implementation of the technology «Single Window – Local Solution» we kindly ask you to facilitate a consideration and adoption by the Cabinet of Ministers of Ukraine of the resolution «On amending the resolution of the Cabinet of Ministers of Ukraine dd. 21 May, 2012, No.451, «Issues of passing persons, motor vehicles, water ships, rail and aircraft of the carriers and goods carried by them across the state border of Ukraine» which draft was developed by the Ministry of Infrastructure of Ukraine.
Respectfully,

V.I. Shchelkunov
President, ICC Ukraine, 

Vice-Chairman of the Interdepartmental Working Group  
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